# **Minutes**



# **Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee**

#### **Date**

2018/06/12

### **Time**

6:32 PM

#### Location

Civic Centre, Committee Room A - Second Floor, 300 Civic Centre Drive, Mississauga, Ontario, L5B 3C1 Ontario

### **Members Present**

Donnie Morris, Citizen Member, (Chair)
Irwin Nayer, Citizen Member, (Vice-Chair)
Councillor Chris Fonseca, Ward 3
David Daglish, Citizen Member
Dorothy Tomiuk, Citizen Member
Greg Symons, Citizen Member
Jonathan Giggs, Citizen Member
Leonard Verwey, Citizen Member
Natalie Halff, Citizen Member
Richard Dubiel, Citizen Member
Roy Buchanan, Citizen Member

### **Members Absent**

Edisa Kozo, Citizen Member Glenn Voakes, Citizen Member Richard Dubiel, Citizen Member

# **Present Agency Representatives/City Staff**

Manvir Tatla, Project Manager, Sustainable Transportation at Region of Peel Helen Noehammer, Director, Transportation & Infrastructure Planning Jeremy Blair, Manager, Transportation Infrastructure Management Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation Fred Sandoval, Active Transportation Coordinator Mattea Turco, Active Transportation Coordinator Kimberly Hicks, Communications Advisor Stephanie Smith, Legislative Coordinator

#### Find it online

http://www.mississauga.ca/portal/cityhall/cyclingadvisory

- 1. CALL TO ORDER 6:32 PM
- 2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Approved (I. Nayer)

- 3. <u>DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST</u> Nil
- 4. <u>MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING</u>
- 4.1. Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Minutes May 8, 2018

Approved (J. Giggs)

- 5. DEPUTATIONS
- 5.1. <u>Burnhamthorpe Water Project Cycling Detours and Accommodation (Representatives</u> from Region of Peel and Hatch 10 Minutes)

Mark Shalance Hatch, Project Manager, provided an overview of the Burnhamthorpe Water Project and spoke to the site location, purpose of the project, project status, and the impacts on the Burnhamthorpe multi-use trail.

Members of the Committee spoke to the promotion of road closures and communication strategy to members of the public.

Sandra LeFaucheur, Region of Peel outlined their communications and branding strategy. Kimberly Kicks, Communications Advisory spoke to retweeting major road closures on the City of Mississauga social media pages.

### RECOMMENDATION

MCAC-0021-2018

That the deputation by Marc Gelinas, Principal Engineer, Hatch regarding the Burnhamthorpe Water Project – Cycling Detours and Accommodation be received.

Received (D. Daglish)

### 6. PUBLIC QUESTION PERIOD – Nil

(Persons who wish to address the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee about a matter on the Agenda. Persons addressing the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee with a question should limit preamble to a maximum of two (2) statements,

sufficient to establish the context for the question, with a 5 minute limitation. Leave must be granted by the Committee to deal with any matter not on the Agenda.)

### 7. MATTERS CONSIDERED

# 7.1. <u>Cycling Master Plan - Committee Endorsement (Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation 10 minutes)</u>

Donnie Morris, Citizen Member spoke to feedback received regarding the Cycling Master Plan (CMP) from Members of the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee.

Mr. Sweet outlined the Cycling Master Plan presentation that would be delivered to Members of General Committee.

Members of the Committee engaged in discussion and made the following comments:

- The disappointment in the timeline for the committees endorsement
- The detailed difference between the CMP Corporate Report and the actual CMP
- The weakness of showcasing the urgencies of the CMP
- · The lack of priorities outlined in the CMP
- That the CMP is opportunity based and not leading the connectivity infrastructure
- The need for infrastructure for commuters
- The lack of importance of safety in the CMP
- The lack of the Committees input for the final draft of the CMP
- That the concluding statement in the Corporate Report is lacking excitement
- The need to do a deputation to the newly elected Council

Mr. Sweet spoke to the rollout of the draft CMP to the Committee, endorsing the CMP to the newly elected Council and prioritization of routes.

Helen Noehammer, Director, Transportation & Infrastructure Planning spoke to the capital budget process and the funding approval process.

#### RECOMMENDATION

MCAC-0022-2018

That the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee does not support the 2018 Cycling Master Plan.

Approved (J. Giggs)

# 7.2. Quarterly Cycling Capital Program Update

Fred Sandoval, Active Transportation Coordinator spoke to the memorandum dated June 12, 2018 entitled Quarterly Cycling Capital Program Update.

Leonard Verwey, Citizen Member, spoke to the unsafe cycling conditions on Deer Run to Mavis Road.

## **RECOMMENDATION**

MCAC-0023-2018

That the memorandum dated June 1, 2018 from Fred Sandoval, Active Transportation Coordinator entitled "Quarterly Cycling Capital Program Update" be received for information.

Received (J. Giggs)

# 7.3. <u>Bike Challenge Update (Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation 10 minutes)</u>

Mr. Sweet spoke to the challenges with the Bike Challenge software and the partnership with Trillium Health Partners.

Roy Buchanan, Citizen Member spoke to low hanging branches along South Millway.

# 7.4. <u>Tour de Mississauga Update (Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation 10 minutes)</u>

Mr. Sweet provided an update on the 2018 Tour de Mississauga and their partnership working with SustainMobility.

# 7.5. Community Rides Update (Jonathan Giggs, Citizen Member 5 minutes)

Jonathan Giggs, Citizen Member spoke to the completed Community Rides, Bike Fest, roles of Active Transportation and roles of the Committee Members, the Jim Tovey Memorial Ride and the communication strategy to participants of the Community Rides.

# 7.6. Road Safety Committee Update (Leonard Verwey, Citizen Member 10 minutes)

Mr. Verwey spoke to the following matters: the Public Works Family Day event on May 26, 2018, that the Road Safety Committee feels that the multi-use trails adjacent to roadways are unsafe, a pilot project for pedestrian bridge crossings and a newly created vision zero logo.

# 7.7. <u>Promotions and Communications Subcommittee Update (Dorothy Tomiuk, Citizen Member 5minutes)</u>

Ms. Tomiuk spoke to the Committee's website, usage of the website, a Community Ride communications strategy, the Bike Challenge graphic, Bike Fest and the Dundas Connects website.

Donnie Morris, Citizen Member spoke to the need to do a deputation to the newly appointed Council to outline what the Committee wants the cycling infrastructure to look like.

# 8. <u>OTHER BUSINESS</u>

Roy Buchanan, Citizen Member spoke to The Slow Roll rides taking placed on Thursday's at JC Saddington Park.

- 9. <u>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</u> TBD
- 10. <u>ADJOURNMENT</u> 8:34PM (I. Nayer)